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President's Message
This week we will hear from our scholarship committee; R. Scott Palmer - President, Ed
Barclay - Secretary, Liz Cawood, Dana Flemming, Hank Storr, Jerry Harris, Craig Smith,
Jeannine Erving (she will be the incoming president after the board votes following this
annual meeting) and Mark McGinley - Treasurer. The committee has done a terrific job
with these scholarships and awards. Mike Grudzien arranged for all of the students to get
laptops. Money will be dispersed. The kids are going to college! It really is a terrific thing
that we do to support students to get to college. A lot of countries do not do this.
College is usually reserved for the rich. In Brazil, the top universities are free, but to get
into one of them, you have to get an elite high school education, almost always from a
private school. The result is that the upper class get free college education for their
children. In this country, more kids have opportunities if they work hard. Students have
time to find their paths forward. It is truly one of the great things that makes this country
great. We will welcome our future scholars and learn more about their dreams. See you
on Tuesday!

Raquel

Photo: Raquel Hecht's and Dana Fleming's Daughters and two friends at their COVID
isolation High School Graduation.

July 13th Meeting � Scholarships
Eugene Rotary Scholarship Committee official annual meeting on Tuesday, July
13! Hybrid Meeting! Attend in person! Attend online. Noon to 1:15! At the
Graduate Downtown (11:30 start socializing in person or online.)
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Financial reports will be made and elections of the board conducted.

Three current members of the board, R. Scott Palmer, Jeannine Irving and Craig Smith
are seeking re-election. Nominations may also be made.

The Big news is $15,000 in scholarship funds to be awarded to six scholars. And
the donation of laptop computers to the six scholars by NextStep Computer
Reuse.

Attend the meeting and meet the scholars, elect the scholarship board and enjoy doing
some serious good for youth in our community through one of the True Pillars of
Rotary: Scholarships!

Mike Grudzien and Jessica Ahrenholtz of NextStep, Scott Palmer and Tom Gilmour of
Eugene Rotary and the boxed computers ready to gift to the scholarship recipients this
year.

Scholarship recipients: Adri Lee, Faith Frank, Paige Dunnavant, Ruby Daniels, Raven, Anya
Lloyd-Burchett
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Scholarship recipients; Faith Frank, Adri Lee and Paige Dunnavant not able to attend
meeting on Tuesday very happily received their scholarships and laptop computer hand
delivered by Scott Palmer.

July 20th Meeting � OFAM!
OFAM update with Jim Ralph. REEL MUSIC from the Silent Era through the Golden Age
of Movies at the Shedd Oregon Festival of American Music July 22-31.

July 22nd -Covid Service Party
While there's still a need for volunteers at the many smaller pop up clinics being held all
over town, the mass vaccination clinics are now over. Our "Rotary Day at the Clinic" was
fun, and we're grateful to all who attended. We want to show our appreciation to all
volunteers, Rotarian and others, with a relaxing barbecue. Please join us the evening of
Thursday July 22th where we share a meal and a glass of wine (or other beverage),
and honor you for your hard work. Please put this date on your calendar, and bring your
significant other. Details to follow, and please bring your Rotary vest if you've finished
volunteering.

Liz Ness and Pete Gribskov

Ryan Green
August 10th
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July 27th Meeting � World Athletics Championships
Join Club Member Andy Vobora of Travel Lane County for the latest information
on the World Athletics Championships happening July 15-22, 2022.

The World Athletics Championships are coming to the United States for the first
time ever.

WCH Oregon22 will be an unmissable global experience, and it will be taking place in the
United States for the very first time. The best track and field athletes in the world will
come together in a celebration of diversity, human potential, and athletic achievement.
This extraordinary showcase will take center stage in the heart and home of the sport of
track and field in the U.S: in Oregon, in Eugene, in Hayward Field at the University of
Oregon.

Continuing Service Opportunities.
Eugene Rotary Environmental Committee News
The Rotary Club of Eugene�s Environmental Committee members are working diligently
to stand up this new Club Committee and network with other organizations to leverage
Rotary�s power to contribute positively to local, regional, national and planetary
Environmental Sustainability efforts. To this end, the Committee reminds members that
the City of Eugene will be presenting the City�s Climate Action Plan (CAP) to our Club on
September 28th. We also want to notify members that Lane County is just beginning to
develop their CAP and they are interested in providing Climate information to the public



and eliciting Public Comment and input as they develop their Plan. Information on Lane
County�s CAP may be accessed at
https://lanecounty.org/government/county_departments/public_works/climateplan. The
County is also asking residents to complete a CAP-related survey. We are encouraging
our members to complete the survey! It can be accessed at
https://lanecocap.participate.online/.
Please consider joining the Committee or just give us your thoughts on Rotary�s new
environmental initiatives. Please contact Committee Chair Dick Barnhart MD at
ricbar2@mac.com.

Water Wells in Rural Uganda funding.
If you would like more information, please contact Richard Barnhart MD at
ricbar2@mac.com

Lucile Video
Music video from Admiral Tom and his shipmates.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rIlapj0bIZ8

Rotary through the years
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Rotary Club of Eugene

Rotary is an organization of business and professional leaders united worldwide who
provide humanitarian service, encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help
build goodwill and peace in the world.

Rotary club membership represents a cross-section of the community's business and
professional men and women. The world's Rotary clubs meet weekly and are nonpolitical,
nonreligious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

Rotary membership provides the opportunity to: Become connected to your community.
Work with others in addressing community needs. Interact with other professionals in your
community; assist with RI's international humanitarian service efforts. Establish contacts
with an international network of professionals. Develop leadership skills. Involve family in
promoting service efforts.

Eugene Rotary Celebrating 100 Years March 2023!

Zoom -New Link
Automatic link: Click to link. If using the link, no password is required.

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3515259651?pwd=eWJxd05rSitjY0lwb1B6dUp1UkxsQT09

Complete Zoom Link: Meeting ID number: 351 525 9651. Password: 226699.

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3515259651?pwd=eWJxd05rSitjY0lwb1B6dUp1UkxsQT09

